# JOPS News



Note from Mrs Durrant

24th June 2022

Happy Monday!

School life is extremely busy once more and last week was no different.

Y4 and Y6 were out on their year group trips – Y4 to Legoland and Y6 to Stubbers on Friday. Both Year groups had glowing reports from the staff and members of the public about their behaviour as they represented the school and we know they fun so great days had by all.

Our sporting teams just goes from strength to strength with another wonderful performance from the Y3/4 cricket team this time. Well done to you all!

Last week we welcomed the new Reception 2022 parents at the new intake meeting and met some of the children at the first taster session in preparation for September. More taster sessions to follow in the next couple of weeks. Lots of our Year 6 children attended their secondary schools too for their induction so we hope you all got on well and are excited about the next step in your journey.

Enjoy your week everyone. Take care.

H. Dumant

# PARENT NOTICES DATES FOR DIARIES

28<sup>TH</sup> JUNE – YR 1 & 2 QUAD KIDS

4<sup>TH</sup> JULY - INSET DAY

6<sup>TH</sup> JULY – YEAR 5 & 6 GIRLS ESSEX CRICKET FINALS

7<sup>TH</sup> JULY – YEARS 5 & 6 BOYS/BEST ESSEX CRICKET FINALS

8<sup>TH</sup> JULY JOPSPA INFLATABLE DAY

19<sup>TH</sup> JULY INFORMAL PARENTS EVENING 3:30 – 4:30

20<sup>TH</sup> JULY - Y6 CONCERT AND GRADUATION – 1:30 – 3PM

21<sup>ST</sup> JULY – LAST DAY OF SUMMER TERM Y6 LEAVING AT 2:30PM

### **ABACUS AFTER SCHOOL CLUB**

info@abacusafterschoolclubs.co.uk http://www.abacusafterschoolclubs.co.uk Telephone Kayley 07903 708764

# **SPORTS at JOPS**

Well done to the Year 3 & 4 pupils that took part in the Rapid Cricket last Wednesday. We had a fantastic result with second place, and are all very proud of our team that participated in this event. We look forward to our Year 5 & 6 Girls Essex Cricket Finals on 6<sup>th</sup> July and our Boys/Best Essex Cricket finals on the 7<sup>th</sup> July in Billericay. Thank you to Mr Lendon for all your support at these events, and Mr Downs and Mr Lendon for taking the Thursday Cricket Club.

# **Quad Kids**

Well done to all those that have attended the Quad Kids training on Friday's, this has now finished for this term so unless you have PE on Friday you will need to be back in uniform.

We have our Year 1 & 2 Quad Kids taking place on Tuesday 28<sup>th</sup> June 2022 at Hornchurch Stadium, and wish them the best of luck.

# **CLUBS**

Please note that there will be a new Clubs time-table coming out in September 2022. Children will not automatically be added so will need to be booked on again.

**Attendance** – Congratulations to those who achieved over 96% (national target) and well done to the classes in red who have won their 'Phase Attendance Competition' for that week. Week beginning 20.06.22

Class	% Attendance	Class	% Attendance	Class	% Attendance
Hedgehogs	98	2W	100	5G	93
Squirrels	99	3CG	90	5S	88
1KS	95	3S	85	6M	94
15	98	4B	98	6N	96
2E	94	4M	100	Overall	95

# **JOPSPA INFO**

JOPSPA were in on Friday sorting out the delivery of tea towels, dropping them to the classes ready to be sent home. Thank you all for your support with this fundraiser, the tea towels look amazing and hopefully the children will be able to look back one day and remember all their JOPS friends.

# **ICE LOLLIES**

With these lovely warm afternoons greeting us (nearly) every day recently, JOPSPA have been helping us to 'Keep cool after school' with their selection of ice-lollies on sale for 50p a time. We even had one of the team bringing out the lollies for the children attending After School Clubs on Wednesday. Thank you ladies.

# JOPSPA INFLATABLE DAY - Friday 8th July

Please see the attached letter regarding this event taking place.

This event will need to be booked in advance in order for pupils to participate.

### **Welcoming our new Reception pupils 2022**

We had a lovely visit from our first group of pupils that will be joining us in Reception in September 2022, with a further 5 visits planned over the coming weeks. All parents are welcome to stay and have a cup of tea and a chatter during the hour long visit, and even have a biscuit or two.

# **Exemption parking permit**

The Street Safe scheme will be coming into force in September 2022 which will restrict people from parking down the street. Parents were sent a letter for regarding this on the 17<sup>th</sup> June.

To apply for an exemption permit, go to <a href="https://www.havering.gov.uk/parkingpermits">https://www.havering.gov.uk/parkingpermits</a> and select 'buy a permit through MiPermit'.

Scroll down to 'School Street Access Virtual Permits' and select what is appropriate to you, read all the relevant information and then press 'Continue'. You will need to enter all your details.